
B R O M S G R O V E  D I S T R I C T  C O U N C I L 
 

MEETING OF THE AUDIT BOARD 
 

WEDNESDAY, 25TH JUNE 2008 AT 6.00 P.M. 
 
 
 

PRESENT: Councillors S. R. Peters (Chairman), Miss D. H. Campbell JP, 
Mrs. H. J. Jones, Mrs. C. J. Spencer and E. C. Tibby 
 

 Also in attendance: Councillor G. N. Denaro (Portfolio Holder for Finance)   
 

 Officers: Mr. T. Beirne, Ms. J. Pickering and Ms. D. Parker-Jones   
 
 

12/08 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
An apology for absence was received from Councillor C. R. Scurrell (Vice-
Chairman). 
 

13/08 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
Councillor Miss. D. H. Campbell JP declared a personal interest in agenda 
item 3 (2007/08 Statement of Accounts and Governance Statement) as a 
member of the Operating Trust of Bromsgrove Arts Centre. 
 
Councillor Mrs. C. J. Spencer declared a personal interest in agenda item 3 
(2007/08 Statement of Accounts and Governance Statement) as a member of 
the Operating Trust of Bromsgrove Arts Centre. 
 

14/08 2007/08 STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS AND GOVERNANCE STATEMENT  
 
Consideration was given to the unaudited Statement of Accounts and 
Governance Statement for the year ended 31st March 2008 (and not 31st 
March 2007 as denoted in the report).   
 
The Head of Financial Services introduced the report and advised that the 
preparation of an Annual Governance Statement was a new statutory 
requirement.  The purpose of the Governance Statement was to provide and 
demonstrate that there was continuous review of the effectiveness of the 
Council's internal control and risk management systems, in order to give an 
assurance on their effectiveness and to produce action plans to address any 
identified weaknesses.  Statements of practice were also now included in the 
document, similar to those provided by international organisations, together 
with a (non-statutory) Value for Money section which detailed the key 
improvements and areas currently being addressed.  The Chairman raised a 
number of questions on the report, which the Head of Financial Services 
provided responses to.   
 
 



Audit Board 
25th June 2008 

 

RESOLVED that the Governance Statement 2007/08 be noted; and 
 
RECOMMENDED that the Council approve the unaudited Statement of 
Accounts for the year ended 31st April 2008 in accordance with the Accounts 
and Audit Regulations 2003 amended 2006.  
 
 
 
 

The meeting closed at 6.30 p.m. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman 


